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Registration is now open for Children
and Youth Programs, 2025-2026!

Check out St. John’s website at:
stjohnsnorthfield.org/congregational-life/.
Click on “Children” or “Youth” to find out more
about the programs available.

Register your children/youth by using the

\\\\\ QR code or by visiting our website!
. AN
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Join Us for Worship!

Worship Services

9:30 a.m., Sundays

Livestream

9:30 a.m. Sundays
www.StJohnsNorthfield.org

Radio Broadcasts

9:30 a.m. Sundays
KYMN Radio 1080 AM / 95.1 FM
kymnradio.net

TV Broadcasts

7:30 p.m. Mondays

12:00 a.m. & 9:00 a.m. Tuesdays
2:00 p.m. Wednesdays

7:00 p.m. Fridays

NTV Channel 187

www.StJohnsNorthfield.org
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From Our Pastors
Dear people of St. John’s, From Our Pastors

As | write this article, | am just a few days away from our summer
youth trip to Christikon in McLeod, Montana. By the time you are read-
ing this — we will be back! Since 1951, Christikon has been a special place
for spiritual growth and renewal with friends, old and new; an intentional
Christian community where all are welcome, chosen, cherished, and loved.
This year, 29 youth from St. John’s, St. Peter’s, and First UCC will
venture out to the mountains of Montana together.

| am guessing this is my 12" summer youth trip over nearly 20 years of
ministry. If you have ever been on a trip like this (either as a youth or a
chaperone), you know how powerful and life-shaping they can be. |
have watched trips like this fuse youth groups together into caring
communities, help individuals grow in confidence and faith, and ignite
life-long friendships. Sometimes it can be hard to put into words the
impact a trip like this can have — but for those who were there, you can
just feel the difference it makes.

In recent years, there is new evidence of the difference outdoor camp
ministry can have on the lives of young people. A study called Sacred
Playgrounds determined that the most effective camps had the

following traits: :
Pastor Pam Fickenscher

o Faith-Centered: Faith teachings and practices are intertwined in
all camp experiences

o Participatory: Participants learn and grow through active,
kinesthetic activities, that are multi-sensory and new experiences.

o Safe Space: Camp includes physical and emotional safety, where
participants described camp as a place where they could be
themselves without fear of judgment or ridicule.

e Relational: The camp experience is framed in an intensely
relational environment that includes living together, meeting new
people, practicing reconciliation, and encountering the other in
face-to-face interaction.

e Unplugged: Camp exists in a set apart location that provides phys-
ical and emotional distance from environments that participants

consider normal, which can provide perspective on the places par- o
ticipants left behind and to which they will return. » ~ vz

= A = st
When a camp has these traits, the empirical impact on young people
is significant. Campers experience an increase in self-confidence,
willingness to try new things, and a more positive outlook on life.
Spiritually, many youth have a deeper sense of the importance of a
faith community, a stronger sense of God’s presence in their daily life,
and an increase in devotional practices and faith conversations.

Pastor Jonathan Davis

Campers usually say they are going to camp to have fun, to be out-
doors, and to be with friends. But there is so much more going on in
the background and underneath. Participants, young and old, are
growing in confidence and connection with themselves, with others,
and with God in ways that can be hard to see in the moment but that
have a shaping effect over time.

Continued on page 5
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Continual Giving

Prayer and Care
. Please check out the WELCA corner to see the baskets of collection
Min |Stry needs to continue our work for others!

“Current Needs List” for Ruth’s House:
o Extension cords
o Gallon freezer bags
e Lysol wipes
o Night lights
e Packing tape

See donation options in the baskets under
The Women of the Evangelical Lutheran
Church of America bulletin board.

Thanks for all you do!

From the
Benevolence & Social Concerns Board

In an effort to be transparent with the donations made on behalf of the
St. John’s congregation, our July designations include:

¢ $1,000 to Lutheran Disaster Relief Fund with the flooding in Texas
on our minds.

¢ 31,000 to Hope Center. It is on the front line for Rice County. Their
mission is to create zero tolerance for sexual and domestic
violence through Healing, Outreach, Prevention, and Education.
Hearing of the successful collaboration with the police and
attorneys dealing with these issues we invited Erica Staab, the
Executive Director, to inform us of their work. It was beneficial.

e $500 to the Minnesota Council of Churches/Healing Stories who
takes on the responsibility to educate a wider community by
sharing stories of indigenous natives, takes. and the responsibility
to educate a wider community by sharing stories of Indigenous
Natives, African-Americans, and other people groups as they seek
to humanize the fight against racism.

M NS | INTo
Christ caring for people through people

Are you stressed or going through a particularly difficult time? If so,
you are not alone, and you may benefit from a caring listening ear.
St. John’s Stephen Ministers have been trained to walk with those who
are facing a challenge in life, whether it be of mind, body, or spirit.

If you or someone you know could benefit from the support of a
Stephen Minister, call one of the pastors (507-645-4429).

THE VOICE OF ST. JOHN’'S LUTHERAN CHURCH
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Welcome Fest!
Sunday, September 14

St. John’s is excited to begin a new school year with children and
youth!

Sunday school for children age 3 (by 9/1/25) to grade § starts with an
open house on Sunday, September 14, at 9:45 a.m. in the lower level
of St. John’s. After the Open House, enjoy breakfast along with
children’s activities from 10:00-10:30 a.m.

Middle School and High School Youth Group will be hosting the
breakfast.

Second Summer Choir Invitation

Thank you to everyone who sang for our summer choir on June 15!

We will have another opportunity to sing
together on Sunday, August 24. We meet
at 9:00 a.m. in the choir room to rehearse
and then sing for the 9:30 a.m. service.

. Anyone is welcome to participate! No
"(_fa/;(/;(g/c 5/%0//4 long term commitment required. You
(]- . / don’t have to be in the St. John’s Chorale

an as. to join us. Youth are welcome to join!

Questions? Contact Nathan Proctor at music@StJohnsNorthfield.org.

From Our Pastors
Continued from page 3

People of St. John’s, thank you for supporting trips like this. They make
a big difference in people’s lives and faith life. As one youth has said
recently, St. John’s has given them opportunities they would have
never had without St. John’s.

We can’t wait to tell you stories from this trip!

Peace and love,
Pastor Jonathan

AUGUST 2025
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Children and Youth

Registration Opens August 4 for
Children and Youth Programs for the
2025-2026 School Year

Check out St. John’s website at: stjohnsnorthfield.org/ [=]% -J'E
congregational-life/. Click on “Children” or “Youth” to },ﬁ

find out more about the programs available. Register
by using this QR code or click on “Register” on our

website. @ SCAN ME

Children and Youth Ministries
2025-2026 School Year
Connections Night
Wednesday, September 10

Parents, children, and youth, come reconnect after the summer and
launch the 2025-2026 programming year. As a community we’ll share
information, questions and responses, and get a glimpse of the year to
come. Snacks will be provided.

o Wednesday Afterschool Programming and Catechism at 6:00 p.m.
o Wednesday Confirmation and High School Youth Group at 6:30 p.m.

Get Involved with Youth
Programming at St. John's

Would you like to help out on a regular or occasional basis with youth
Wednesday night Confirmation and High School Youth Groups?
Volunteering with youth events and regular programming is a great
way to get to know the young people in our congregation. Below are
some ways you could help in ways big and small — all of which make a
difference for everyone involved.

Wednesday nights
e Provide adult presence downstairs between dinner and
programming
e Help setting up for confirmation, §:45-6:00 p.m.
e Sharing game ideas
e Visiting to tell part of your story to youth

Events

e Drivers

e Acquiring and Preparing Snacks
e Chaperones

Interested in helping out? Please contact Kristin Partlo at §07-645-4429
or youth@StJohnsNorthfield.org. Thanks!

THE VOICE OF ST. JOHN’'S LUTHERAN CHURCH
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Wednesdays...
ROCK, Reaching Out to Christ’s Kids, begins on Wednesday, Sept. 17.

ROCK, our Wednesday afterschool program, is open to children in
grades K-5. Wednesday programs, for all grade levels, consists of an
afterschool snack, recreation, Catechism, Kid’s

Club, music opportunities, art, and service

' projects.
OCK’ St. John’s, through Benjamin Bus, provides an
- afterschool bus to pick up kids from Greenvale,

Bridgewater, and Spring Creek elementary
schools and from the Middle school for Prairie Creek students who
register for Wednesday programs. Make sure to indicate on the

registration form if your child would like to ride!

Catechism for Grades 3-5 is part of our Wednesday afterschool
program. Catechism begins on Wednesday, October 1. Watch for more
details in the Children’s weekly email.

Mark your calendars! 3 graders receive their Catechism book on
Sunday, September 28, at the 10:45 a.m.

Confirmation for Grades 6-9 begins on Wednesday, September 17.
Join us in Fellowship Hall (lower level) from 6:15—7:30 p.m. Watch for
details in the Youth’s weekly email.

If you are not receiving the Children’s and Youth Weekly emails and
would like to, please contact Julie at children@StJohnsNorthfield.org or
Kristin Partlo at youth@StJohnsNorthfield.org and we will add your
email to our list.

Get Involved with Children’s
Programming at St. John’s

Parents, grandparents, high school and middle school youth! Please
consider how you can help partner in faith by volunteering with
children’s programs this year. We try to create opportunities that are
easy to commit to and can fit into busy schedules.

Wednesday afternoons:
e Snack Servers - help serve snacks on Wednesdays for our
after-school programming, 3:45-4:00 p.m.
e Youth! Lead games and assist with other activities during our
programs.

Sunday Mornings:
o Sunday School team teachers for all grades
o Nursery volunteers during the worship services

Please contact Julie Brehmer at chidren@StJohnsNorthfield.org or
507-645-4429, if you have questions. Thanks!

AUGUST 2025
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!b 150 years

August
Gatherings

Baby Boomers
Back in September

Elizabeth Circle
On Break for the Summer
Back in September

Lydia & Paul Circle
On Break for the Summer
Back in September

Mary Circle
On Break for the Summer
Back in September

Wellspring
(GenXers)
On Break for the Summer
Back in September

Women's Breakfast Group
Saturday, August 9, 9:00 a.m.
Fireside Room

Knitters (Prayer Shawls)

Thursday, August 28, 10:00 a.m.

St. Jjohn's Library

Evening Knitters
Back in September

Quilters & Bandage Rollers
Thursdays
9:00am - noon
Fellowship Hall

<>
¢

"Just Like in the Old Days" Meatball Supper
Wednesday, September 24
5:15-6:15 p.m.

To celebrate out 150th anniversary, St. John's
WELCA will host a good old-fashioned meatball
supper for one our the Wednesday Night Meals. We
are inviting the whole congregation to this dinner.

If you'd like to volunteer to bring jello salads,
brownies, help serve, clean up, wash dishes, etc.,
please sign up at this link, use CCB, or contact
Pamela Groves-Gaggioli.

Like & Friend us on Facebook: "Women of St. Johns" @ Kvinner St. Johns
Web pages: Contact:
www.stjohnsnorthfield.org/women women.stjohns500@gmail.com

THE VOICE OF ST. JOHN’S LUTHERAN CHURCH



Mark Your Calendars!!

THE RANGE

No Cattle.

Saturday, October 11

11:00 - 1:30pm

Tickets will go on sale September 7
$15.00 presale/$20.00 at the door

AUGUST 2025



News and Updates

Thank You for Your
Designated Offerings!

One of the important ways St. John’s supports our local and global
mission partners is through your “pass-through” designated offerings.
Additional gifts to benevolence from our regular operating offerings
are also designated regularly by our Benevolence & Social Concerns
Board.

For members who receive print offering envelopes, there are prompts
to give to some organizations in certain seasons:

e January: Global Mission - This includes our missionary in Colom-
bia and our partner congregations in Colombia and Tanzania

e March: Minnesota Food Share offerings are all passed forward to
the Community Action Center’s food shelf work in Northfield and
Faribault

e May: Lutheran World Relief - LWR operates throughout the globe
providing both crisis relief as well as ongoing development efforts

o November: ELCA World Hunger - This churchwide fund supports
efforts to eliminate food insecurity both domestically and abroad.

In the past 12 months St. John’s have given as follows:
e $12,450 to the Community Action Center
e $9,835to ELCA World Hunger
o $7,806 to Lutheran World Relief

Thank you for the amazing impact you have on our world through this
generosity!

Fruit Sunday
August 24

Mark your calendars for a well-loved summer tradition at St. John's -
Fruit Sunday! Come enjoy an array of delicious fruit desserts during
our coffee & fellowship hour, and perhaps share a recipe!

We'll need several desserts, and we invite you to sign up to bring
any fruit dessert of your choice - it can be cobbler, crumble, pie, cake,
cookies, tarts, bars, pastry, sorbet, etc.
It can be homemade or store-bought. We
also need a few helpers for serving, and
clean-up - many hands make light work,
AND it's fun!

To sign up, email Angie Gehring = /2
at sharedministry@StJohnsNorthfield.org, &
write your name on the paper sign-up in the
Commons on Sunday, or sign up using the CCB link found in the
weekly E-Voice.

THE VOICE OF ST. JOHN’'S LUTHERAN CHURCH
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News and Updates

It's game time!
Join in as we gather for a summer outing to

Cheer on e ST. Johns Church
Softball Tearm/

WEAR YOUR ST. JOHN’'S T-SHIRT

1080 MN Hwy 5 8:1

BABCOCK PARK SUNDAY
PM

St. John's plays Trinity Blue

POPCORN AND WATER PROVIDED

Remaining Games of the
Summer Softball Season

Sunday, July 27
8:10 p.m., Babcock
St. John’s vs. Trinity Blue

Sunday, August 3
7:05 p.m., Sechler Park, Field 1
St. John’s vs. Emmaus

Sunday, August 10
Just for Fun Tournament

Lunch Providers are Needed
for Habitat for Humanity
Building Crews this Summer

Rice County Habitat for Humanity is looking for

o ° support for the work site crews again by providing
lunches on the following dates: August 7, 12, 14, 16, 19,
23, 26 & 30.

fice Cgunty Habitat provides the serving utensils, bottled water,
Habitat

and electrical hook-ups. Sign up on their website at
for Humanity® https://www.habitatricecounty.org/Volunteer.

Everyone who comes to the site will need a waiver ONCE a year which
can be completed on the website. If you have any questions, contact
Jodi Wagner at habitatricecounty.org or 507-403-7868. Thank you for
your support!

AUGUST 2025


mailto:jdavis@stjohnsnorthfield.%20org
https://www.habitatricecounty.org/Volunteer
file:///E:/habitatricecounty.org

News and Updates

A NOTE FROM THE
STEWARDSHIP BOARD

On Giwving & Receinving

6 6 Freely you
have received:

freely give. 9 9

Matthew 10:8

This fall, look for
stories from membpers
on the blessings of
botiv giving and re-
ceiving at St. Johu’s

School Supply Donations
are Requested for LWR School Kits

Purchased supplies can be left in the cardboard
School Bus in the Commons. Supplies will be
collected in August and early September. Cash
donations are also appreciated. Make checks to
St. John’s WELCA, and write school kits on the
memo line. Checks can be left in the church
office or the offering plate on Sundays. Our goal
is to pack 200 kits, so many supplies are
needed! Bags will be packed in September. LWR
School Kit List:

e 70 sheet spiral notebooks of wide- or college-ruled paper,
8” x 10 1/2”; no loose-leaf notebook paper

¢ 30-centimeter rulers, or rulers with cm on one side and 12 inches
on the other

e pencil sharpeners

e blunt Fiskar scissors (Fiskar brand preferred as the other ones

break easily)

Unsharpened #2 pencils with erasers

black or blue ballpoint pens (no gel ink) ink)

box of 24 Crayola crayons

2 1/2” eraser

GCreeters are Needed
for Sunday Mornings

Greeting those who come into our building for worship on a Sunday
morning with a friendly smile or some helpful assistance really does
make a difference in creating the warm and welcoming environment
we want to provide here at St. John’s as people of faith. | have heard
several stories from those who were new that being warmly greeted
when they came here for worship was part of the reason they wanted
to return to St. John’s. We always want our visitors and members to
have a feeling that they belong.

Please consider giving “greeting” on a Sunday morning a try! No prior
experience is needed, and you can do greet by yourself, or with a
friend or spouse, or with children. It’s not difficult or time consuming -
simply arrive 15-20 minutes prior to service, put on a name tag, and
stand either by the Commons area doors or the Southwest doors by
the library. You can leave the door area when service begins, so you
will not miss worship. We’ve had several wonderful repeat volunteers
for greeting, and we’d be thrilled to see a few more new names on our
hospitality sign-up list! You can sign up in CCB with a link found in the
E-Voice, or on the sheet posted on the bulletin board near the office.
You can also contact Angie Gehring at $07-645-4429 or
sharedministry@StJohnsNorthfield.org. Thank you!

THE VOICE OF ST. JOHN’'S LUTHERAN CHURCH



More Ushers are Needed

Having ushers is so important to our worship at St. John's! There are
many ways one can serve their church community, and this is one of
those ways in which help is now needed and would be so greatly
appreciated. Ushering is a one Sunday per month commitment. Subs
can be found if a scheduling conflict or other issue arises. No prior
experience is necessary. Ushers receive instructions and "on the job"
training from others who are experienced. This fall, we are in need of
the following:

e 1 more usher for the 2" Sundays of the month at the 10:45 a.m.
worship

e 2 more ushers for the 3¢ Sundays of the month at 8:30 a.m.
worship

e 1 more usher for the 3 Sundays of the month at the 10:45 a.m.
worship

If you attend Sunday services fairly regularly, please consider ushering
as one of the ways that you can serve.

Please contact Angie at sharedministry@StJohnsNorthfield.org if you
are interested. Thank you!

What Exactly Do Ushers Do?

These important, yet easy tasks: lighting and distinguishing
candles in the Sanctuary, ringing the big bell 5§ minutes before
worship begins, passing out bulletins as people arrive, assisting
those who need help finding a seat, reserving pews for
baptisms or other occasions, counting people in the Sanctuary
for the attendance sheet, passing the collection plate during
the offering, dismissing people from the pews for communion,
tidying up the pews after worship, and collecting the Welcome
sheets from the pew books for the office. Ushers also provide
an extra set of eyes during worship, in case someone needs
help or an incident occurs that needs attention.

Shared Ministry is Collecting
Potluck-Style Salad Recipes

Can you help by sharing a favorite salad recipe? Why, you might ask?
Each year, salads are an important part of our community Christmas
dinner, and we'd like those who sign up to bring a salad to have easy
idea options on hand. We'll collect them from you, and then print out
copies for the taking at the sign-up table during Advent. It can be ANY
type of salad: pasta, bean, potato, rice, quinoa, fruit, tomato, coleslaw,
waldorf, etc. Whatever recipes you think others would enjoy that aren't
overly complicated to make.

To submit a salad recipe, you can either drop them off at the Welcome

Desk or email them to Angie at sharedministry@StJohnsNorthfield.org.
Thank you!

AUGUST 2025
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A free music class for babies and toddlers
led by Arielle Loy, a trained Suzuki Early
Child Music Educator.

News and Updates

Join us for music, movement, stories,
and the opportunity to connect
with other parents!

Suzuki Kids
¢ For children, ages 0-3 with an adult
e Thursdays at 4:00 pm, starting October 2nd

e St. John’s Lutheran Church
e Email arielleloy@gmail.com with questions

a FREE music class for

babies and toddlers!

THE VOICE OF ST. JOHN’'S LUTHERAN CHURCH
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ELCA Holds Churchwide Assembly

At the time this edition of The Voice is published, the ELCA Church-
wide Assembly will be commencing in Phoenix Arizona, meeting from
July 28 - August 2. The ELCA has a Churchwide Assembly every three
years for the purpose of electing churchwide officers, considering
matters of governance, and adopting churchwide memorials and
social statements. Lay and rostered voting members are elected at
synod assemblies the preceding year.

This year’s assembly will include elections for Presiding Bishop.
Bishop Elizabeth Eaton was first elected in 2013 and has served two
six-year terms. She is not running again. The assembly will begin with
an ecclesiastical ballot in which any ordained pastor of the ELCA may
be nominated. In addition, 8 candidates have been pre-identified.

The church will also be electing a new Churchwide Secretary. This
position, which may be held by a layperson or a rostered person,
serves as the “recording officer” of the church, guiding governance
and legal matters.

In addition, voting members will be considering recommended
changes to the ELCA Constitution, recommendations from the
Commission for a Renewed Lutheran Church, and 34 different
memorials. The memorials cover many salient concerns of our time,
including the church’s witness in a time of authoritarianism, concern
for immigrants, justice for Palestine, child and vulnerable adult
protection, and updates to the church’s statements on end-of-life
decisions and abortion.

Updates for the assembly’s actions will be at www.elca.org. You're
invited to pray for the assembly and its many important decisions.

Reminder of Deadlines

Sunday Bulletin and E-Voice Announcements:
Wednesday by 2:00 p.m.

The Voice (September 2025 Edition):
August 15

Please send submissions electronically via email to Leah Garlie
at office@St]ohnsNorthfield.org or
the Announcement Request Form found on our website.

AUGUST 2025
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